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State Restrictions Cancel Summer Conference
Appalachian Hardwood Manufacturers, Inc. is

sad to report the recent cancelling of the 2020
Summer Conference set for July 25-28.

The decision was made by the AHMI Execu-
tive Committee following the June 25 announce-
ment by NC Governor Roy Cooper to extend the
COVID-19 Phase 2 recovery until July 17. The
Phase 2 restricts indoor meetings to 10 people
and outdoors to 25.

The state also maintainted its 50 percent occu-
pancy for restaurants and blocked bars from open-
ing. The order requires face masks in all public
places beginning June 26.

North Carolina's COVID-19 cases were on the
rise in June 2020 and that was the basis for the
extension, the Governor said.

It would be impossible for AHMI to hold a con-
ference with the Phase 2 limits. Even if Phase 3
was implemented on July 17, it is unknown what
the number of people who could gather would be.

AHMI was prepared with masks and had dis-
cussions with the Omni Grove Park Inn to receive
assurances and printed guidelines. The decision
to cancel was very difficult but the Executive Com-
mittee and staff do not want to risk members and
guests being exposed to the virus or burdensome
restrictions.

The AHMI Board of Directors will meet on July
27 to discuss options for either another date and
location or hold webinars with the business ses-
sion presentations. Details will be announced as
soon as they are available.

SBA Makes PPP Loan Forgiveness Easier
Many AHMI member companies received Pay-

check Protection Plan funds this year as loans to
keep their employees working. The PPP allows for
small businesses who were in business on Feb.
15, 2020 to take loans for up to $10 million to
defer the costs of keeping employees, adding em-
ployees, and paying certain other expenses.

The program was amended in June with the
PPP Flexibility Act. It states:

· Borrowers now have 24 weeks to spend
loan proceeds, up from 8 weeks.

· It reduces mandatory payroll spending
from 75% to 60%.

· Two new exceptions let borrowers obtain
full forgiveness even without fully restoring their
workforce.

· Changes made by the PPPFA have been in-
corporated in new forgiveness applications re-

leased by the SBA.
· Time to pay off the loan has been extended

to five years from the original two.
· The Act allows businesses to delay paying

payroll taxes even if they took a PPP loan.
Companies can use a new website established

by the Small Business Administration to assist in
completing the applications to be forgiven for the
PPP loan. They are available at home.treasury.gov




